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Dear Mr. Zirker,
 
The Office of the Washington State Auditor has received and completed our response
to your public records request sent in via email, as follows:
 

There were two management letters issued to public utility districts
during fiscal year 2021. I don't know who the utilities are. I would like to
receive the two letters.
 

In response, we have attached all the responsive records found to fulfill your request
with us.  Please let us know if you have any questions, concerns or issues related to
the request.  We will now consider this closed.
 
Sincerely,
 
 
 
 

Mary Leider, CPRO
Public Records Officer, Office of the Washington State Auditor
(564) 999-0919 | www.sao.wa.gov
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Office of the Washington State Auditor 


Pat McCarthy 


 
Insurance Building, P.O. Box 40021  Olympia, Washington 98504-0021  (564) 999-0950  Pat.McCarthy@sao.wa.gov 


 


March 24, 2021 


 


Board of Commissioners 


Public Utility District No. 1 of Kitsap County  


Poulsbo, Washington 


 


Management Letter 


This letter includes a summary of specific matters that we identified in planning and performing 


our accountability audit of Public Utility District No. 1 of Kitsap County from January 1, 2018 


through December 31, 2019. We believe our recommendations will assist you in improving the 


District’s compliance in these areas. 


We will review the status of these matters during our next audit. We have already discussed our 


comments with and made suggestions for improvements to District officials and personnel. If you 


have any further questions, please contact me at (360) 790-6848. 


This letter is intended for the information and use of management and the governing body and is 


not suitable for any other purpose. However, this letter is a matter of public record and its 


distribution is not limited.   


We would also like to take this opportunity to extend our appreciation to your staff for their 


cooperation and assistance during the audit. 


Sincerely, 


 


Carol Ehlinger, Program Manager 


Attachment  







Management Letter 


Public Utility District No. 1 of Kitsap County 


January 1, 2018 through December 31, 2019 


 


Performance Awards 


The District paid approximately $171,000 and $165,000 in performance awards as extra 


compensation to employees in fiscal year 2019 and fiscal year 2018, respectively. Awards ranged 


from $200 to $19,000 per employee. The District's policy and procedures over the payment of 


performance awards were not adequate to demonstrate compliance with Article VIII, Section 7, of 


the State Constitution, which prohibits a gift of public funds and Article II, Section 25 of the State 


Constitution which prohibits granting extra compensation to public employees after the services 


for which the extra compensation is paid have been rendered.  


Performance awards were not paid based on clearly defined or measurable goals set prior to the 


performance period. In addition, the District’s process for determining the amount of performance 


award per employee was not consistently applied in accordance with the District’s policy. Lastly, 


the District’s policies and procedures permitted management to pay extra compensation to 


employees for meeting or exceeding performance goals established as part of their standard work 


duties. 


We recommend the District ensure its policy and procedures permitting the payment of 


performance awards as extra compensation is in compliance with the State Constitution. 


Specifically, we recommend the District ensure its policy and procedures demonstrate such awards 


are for: 


 Identified performance goals that are clearly defined, measurable, and established prior to 


the performance period, 


 Goals related to job performance as opposed to personal goals, and  


 Performance goals that are not for work expected to be normally performed as part of the 


job. 


 








 


Office of the Washington State Auditor 


Pat McCarthy 


 
Insurance Building, P.O. Box 40021  Olympia, Washington 98504-0021  (564) 999-0950  Pat.McCarthy@sao.wa.gov 


 


August 23, 2021 


 


Board of Commissioners 


Pend Oreille County Public Utility District No. 1 


Newport, Washington 


 


Management Letter 


This letter includes a summary of specific matters that we identified in planning and performing 


our accountability audit of the Pend Oreille County Public Utility District No. 1 from January 1, 


2019 through December 31, 2020. We believe our recommendations will assist you in improving 


the District’s internal controls in these areas. 


We will review the status of these matters during our next audit. We have already discussed our 


comments with and made suggestions for improvements to District officials and personnel. If you 


have any further questions, please contact me at (509) 919-0240. 


This letter is intended for the information and use of management and the governing body and is 


not suitable for any other purpose. However, this letter is a matter of public record and its 


distribution is not limited.  


We would also like to take this opportunity to extend our appreciation to your staff for their 


cooperation and assistance during the audit. 


Sincerely, 


 


  


Brad White, CPA, Audit Manager 


 


Attachment 


 


 







 


 


Management Letter 


Pend Oreille County Public Utility District No. 1 


January 1, 2019 through December 31, 2020 


 


 


Cost allocation plan 


Public utility districts incur costs such as administration and payroll that are shared among funds 


that benefit from the services. Public utility districts are required to adopt a fair and equitable 


method of distributing these shared costs among funds. State law (RCW 43.09.210) prohibits 


resources restricted to certain uses, such as utilities, from benefitting other funds.  


The District allocates administration and payroll costs between its four funds:  the Electric System, 


Box Canyon Production System, Water System, and Community Network System. These allocated 


costs benefit all funds based on factors including employee headcount, revenues, and accounts 


payable transactions.  


In 2020, the District allocated $1.6 million in payroll costs for the District’s executive staff to the 


four different funds. The District kept records of its initial cost allocation calculations; however, 


the District subsequently adjusted its initial allocation based upon undocumented judgments made 


by District management.  


We recommend the District document its methodology and basis for allocating these costs to 


ensure the District adequately demonstrates funds are not paying for costs associated with other 


funds. Specifically, we recommend the District: 


 Allocate costs strictly in accordance with the cost allocation plan. The plan should use 


specific, defined metrics as a basis for how and when costs are to be allocated. 


 Establish a process for adjusting allocated costs to reflect actual, historical costs at year 


end. 


District’s Response: 


Public Utility No. 1 of Pend Oreille County (“District”) offers the following in response to the 


State Auditor’s Management Letter regarding cost allocations for the 2019-2020 calendar year 


compliance audit. (See attached.) Specifically, the State found that the District kept records of 


initial cost allocation calculations, but the District subsequently adjusted the initial allocation 


based upon undocumented judgments made by District management. The State recommended the 


following two practice improvements: (1) Allocate costs strictly in accordance with the cost 


allocation plan, and (2) Establish a process for adjusting allocated costs to reflect actual, 


historical costs at year end. 


The District currently allocates indirect shared costs across its various systems (Electric, Box 


Canyon, Community Network, or Water) in a manner that assigns an appropriate value of the 







 


 


expense to each system. Both shared costs and direct costs are included in the District’s evaluation 


of costs to operate each system, and to ultimately set appropriate rates to recover those costs. The 


District takes many steps to appropriately and fairly value each system’s costs and to mitigate 


subsidization of costs from one system to another. This approach is consistent with the State 


Auditor’s recommendation that entities find a “reasonable balance between accuracy and 


complexity…striv[ing] for what is fair and equitable to all the funds involved.” (SAO – The Audit 


Connection Blog – Know your options: Allocating overhead costs can spread the burden among 


funds (May 20, 2020)). 


One of the most important steps the District takes in mitigating cross-system subsidization, is the 


utilization of a well-documented Cost Allocation Plan to approximate the value of employee time 


spent on a particular system as if it were a stand‐alone entity. The plan lays out the allocation 


strategy and the various allocation percentages, including the allocation of shared costs in 


relation to the total number of employees at the District. This applies to departments such as 


Human Resources and Information Technology, and also to percentage allocations for costs 


incurred at a consolidated District level, such as Board meetings, audits, and positions that all 


PUDs require (e.g. a General Manager). The allocations are applied based on the work performed 


or expense incurred and the same percentage split is applied on a calendar year basis to avoid 


substantial fluctuations and timing differences in the rate making process. 


The 2019‐2020 State Audit highlighted the need to update and revise the current Cost Allocation 


Plan, which was created in 2019. The plan is currently being updated to include additional 


allocation calculations, guidance on the application of percentage allocation to shared costs, and 


a Board of Commissioners approved process for adjusting allocated costs in the Plan to reflect  


actual, historical costs at year end, when reasonably necessary or when it “significantly differs.” 


(SAO – The Audit Connection Blog – Know your options: Allocating overhead costs can spread 


the burden among funds (May 20, 2020)). Costs will continue to be allocated strictly in accordance 


with the cost allocation plan. And, although the minor year-end adjustments to the allocations that 


were noted in the Management Letter were made in consultation with the District’s internal risk 


management control groups, all future adjustments will be subject to Board of Commissioner 


approval. 


 








 
Office of the Washington State Auditor 


Pat McCarthy 


 
Insurance Building, P.O. Box 40021  Olympia, Washington 98504-0021  (564) 999-0950  Pat.McCarthy@sao.wa.gov 


 


September 24, 2021 
 
Board of Commissioners 
Douglas County Public Utility District No. 1 
1151 Valley Mall Parkway 
East Wenatchee, WA  98802 
 


Management Letter 
This letter includes a summary of specific matters that we identified in planning and performing 
our financial audit of the Douglas County Public Utility District No. 1 from January 1, 2020 
through December 31, 2020. We believe our recommendations will assist you in improving the 
District’s internal controls in these areas. 
 
We will review the status of these matters during our next audit. We have already discussed our 
comments with and made suggestions for improvements to District officials and personnel. If you 
have any further questions, please contact me at (509) 919-0240. 
 
This letter is intended for the information and use of management and the governing body and is 
not suitable for any other purpose. However, this letter is a matter of public record and its 
distribution is not limited.  
 
We would also like to take this opportunity to extend our appreciation to your staff for their 
cooperation and assistance during the audit. 
Sincerely, 
 


 
 
Brad White, Audit Manager 
 
Attachment  







Management Letter 
Douglas County Public Utility District No. 1 
 January 1, 2020 through December 31, 2020 


 
 
Financial statement preparation 
District management is responsible for designing and following internal controls that provide 
reasonable assurance financial statements, related schedules, and notes are reliable and fairly 
presented in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles (GAAP). 


Our audit identified the following control deficiencies over financial reporting, as well as the errors 
that resulted from them: 


• The District had two different processes for calculating the net investment in capital assets 
balance between divisions. This lead to the District overstating net investment in capital 
assets for the distribution division by $6,808,099 in the Balance Sheet. 


• The District’s review of the financial statements it submitted for audit was ineffective for 
detecting errors. This led to the District understating unrestricted net position by 
$2,000,000 and understating net investment in capital assets by $5,000,000 in the 
Management Discussion & Analysis. Furthermore, the District omitted the local 
government investment pool balance of $76,456,292, omitted the bank depository balance 
of $5,657,143, and understated the total intra-district loan payable balance by $4,600,000 
in the Notes to the Financial Statements. 


The District corrected these misstatements. We also identified other less significant errors in the 
District’s annual report. However, the District did not correct some of these errors.  


We recommend the District improve its process for monitoring and reviewing the preparation of 
financial statements and ensure its calculations between divisions are consistent. These processes 
should ensure all reported amounts agree to supporting documentation and the underlying financial 
statements. 


 


 


 


 





		Management Letter




